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File #: 22-136 Version: 1 Name: Rehrig Pacific Company Garbage Cart Purchase

Type: Purchase Status: Approved

File created: 4/8/2022 In control: City Council

On agenda: 4/26/2022 Final action: 4/26/2022

Title: Communication from the City Manager and Director of Public Works with a Request to APPROVE a
PURCHASE with REHRIG PACIFIC COMPANY, in an Amount Not to Exceed $44,624.00, for 702
New 95-GALLON GARBAGE CARTS, for Replacement and Inventory. (All Council Districts)

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. City of Peoria 95G Cart Quote 04062022, 2. Sourcewell- Rehrig Pacific Contract 041521

Date Ver. Action By Action Result

4/26/2022 1 City Council approved Pass

ACTION REQUESTED:

Communication from the City Manager and Director of Public Works with a Request to APPROVE a
PURCHASE with REHRIG PACIFIC COMPANY, in an Amount Not to Exceed $44,624.00, for 702 New 95-
GALLON GARBAGE CARTS, for Replacement and Inventory. (All Council Districts)

BACKGROUND: As part of the 2018 Solid Waste Collection contract, the City of Peoria has taken over the
management of the residential garbage carts. Currently, we are running low on inventory of the 95-Gallon City
of Peoria Garbage Carts. Public Works has been distributing on average 100 carts per month. This purchase
will allow Public Works to have inventory on hand of the 95-Gallon Garbage Carts in order to provide residents
with new carts if theirs are damaged or missing. These carts will come with a 10-year warranty for full
replacement.

The carts from the original purchase are coming to an end of their useful life within the next few years. Cart
replacements requests are expected to increase moving forward. Public Works is working on a cart
replacement plan.

Rehrig Pacific Company is the vendor from which GFL purchased the City’s residential garbage carts, so this
will allow the cart designs to be consistent. These carts will be purchased through Sourcewell RFP #041521, a
cooperative purchasing agreement.

FINANCIAL IMPACT: Funding will come from the refuse collection fund. Account number 2113051 504019.
NEIGHBORHOOD CONCERNS: Citizens often call to request new or replacement carts due to theft,
damage, or other circumstances. Replenishing our stock of 95-gallon carts would help ensure that City of
Peoria residents have the means to properly dispose of their trash.

IMPACT IF APPROVED: Residential customers with damaged or missing trash carts will get new carts.

IMPACT IF DENIED: There will be no additional City of Peoria trash carts available for customers with
damaged or missing carts. This could lead to customers improperly disposing of their trash.
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ALTERNATIVES: N/A

EEO CERTIFICATION NUMBER: Rehrig is working on updating their EEO number. Their previous number
was 03489-220331.

WHICH OF THE GOALS IDENTIFIED IN THE COUNCIL’S 2017 - 2032 STRATEGIC PLAN DOES THIS
RECOMMENDATION ADVANCE?

1. Beautiful Peoria
2. Financially Sound City
3. Choose an item.

WHICH CRITICAL SUCCESS FACTOR(S) FROM THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN DOES THIS
RECOMMENDATION IMPLEMENT?

1. Have an efficient government.
2. Reinvest in neighborhoods.
3. Choose an item.

DEPARTMENT: Public Works
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